
From Our Presidents’ Pens
It is a rainy, windy West Coast Autumn day and one that gives a legitimate excuse
to spend time in our sewing rooms doing what we all enjoy: quilting!

Our  October meeting brought us the Second Annual Garage Sale. Bargains galore
were snapped up! A huge thank you to the Program Committee for the many hours
spent organizing and implementing the many interesting events our Guild enjoys.

Having done Judy Farrow’s “Take a Leaf” Class, I know those taking this class the
end of October will love the creativity it offers.

November promises to dish up equally fun events.  The Travelling Trunk show of
the Vivacious Ms. Barbara Root will be offered at the Guild meeting.  And we are
going to Quadra once again on a RETREAT! Please don’t let husbands and significant
others realize how much fun this is. Don’t forget that the balance owing for Camp
Homewood will be due at the November meeting.

November will also bring our newcomers’ tea, at a date still to be finalised. We look
forward to meeting you all. And lastly before we come down from our Quadra “high”
there will be Margaret Miller’s Easy Pieces class the beginning of December.

I hope many of you have taken up the challenge of helping out the Fives Acres
Alternate School by making a Gift Bag.  For myself I count my many blessings and
this small effort can make a momentous difference in a young person’s life, and
takes little time on my part.  Remember they are needed at the Nov. Meeting.

We will hold an interim election of Executive Officers at our next meeting to fill the
vacancies that have arisen.  We hope that there will be willing souls to take up the
challenge and remember, if assuming a role on your own is daunting, do it with a
friend or your satellite group.  At this writing Barb Root is willing to stand for Vice-
President; Sue Thurmeier and Dianne Bush will collect the monies at the evening
guild meetings. As you are aware, Janice Cosens is moving across the water to the
Lower Mainland, thus creating a vacancy for the Boutique Committee. The boutique
has been an excellent venue for a number of members to sell their creations. How
nice it would be if one, or more, of those ladies would consider volunteering to run
the boutique committee.   Eimear Keane and Avril Valentine

Next Meeting
November 21, 2007
Brechin United Church
Doors open at 12:30
Starts at 1:00 & 7:00
Meeting/library/Barb Root Trunk Show

Next Executive Meeting
November 14, 2007 1:30 p.m.
Save On Foods, Woodgrove

Newsletter Deadlines
The newsletter deadline is Nov. 22,
and the 22nd of every month.
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name tag
coffee/ tea cup
change for coffee & raffles
library books
workshop registration form
UFO registration form
donation quilts/placemats/gift bags
show and share
block of the month
newsletter
baking or store bought goodies
(surnames starting with I,J,K &L)

fat quarter fabric exchange

Things to Remember:

Comfort Quilt Society
The Comfort Quilt Society AGM will be
held at the November  21 guild meeting.

Membership
Printed membership lists will be available
at our November meeting.

Fabric Bingo Cards/Gift Bags
See directions on page 9 for fabric Bingo
cards for the Christmas pot luck, and page
4  for info on gift bags.

Yummy Baking ...
Thanks to everyone who brought goodies
for our first two meetings. From now on,
watch for the notice in each newsletter
for who will bring baking. In November,
it’s the turn of everyone with a
surname beginning with I, J, K and L.

Program Committee
Thank you to all who participated in the Garage Sale and thanks to members who
stayed with their tables for the evening meeting.

The Judy Farrow ’Take a Leaf’ Workshop is now full, thanks to a new member
coming forward. We will be welcoming about four members from other Island Guilds
to this fun and informative workshop, thanks to their response to open spaces.

If you are thinking about taking one of the other workshops offered, please sign up
now; the registration form is attached. We encourage you to go on the waitlist, even
though some of the workshops are now filled.  The sign-up so far has been  fairly
fluid…and the RULE is ‘no refund will be made unless we can fill your spot
from the waitlist’.   So, waitlist is good!

With a membership of over 200, we should easily fill 20 places in any workshop.  All
of our instructors are top notch teachers and every one of them makes the learning
experience a fun time.  Every workshop should appeal to all levels of quilters….so
don’t be shy about trying something new and different. Policy on refunds for
workshops: All workshop refund cheques will be available at the Guild meeting
FOLLOWING the workshop date, and ONLY  IF YOUR SPOT HAS BEEN FILLED.

We hope that having samples of the Instructors work on display at the Guild meetings
will encourage and inspire you to sign on.  Feedback has been positive about this

(continued on page 2)



Nanaimo Quilters Guild Newsletter             www.islandquilters.ca

Volume 24 Issue 3 November 2007 2

NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2 Editor suecreba@aquariusd.com

JANE GARCIA
D E S I G N S

Hand  Pr i n t e d  Fa br i c s  

Fabric Printing Classes

Create your own layered, patterned fabrics at
Jane's downtown Nanaimo studio. Classes in
block printing, silk screening and more. 

Receive personal instruction in small groups
of 2 - 4 people.

Visit Jane's website for class schedule, or
contact her for alternative dates to suit you.

1- 250 - 390 0291 www.janegarciadesigns.ca

(continued from page 1) feature. The instructors have been
very generous in allowing us to put their work on display.

On a final note, we announced at the October meeting that
we have begun our research for next year’s workshops.  We
are really excited to have been able to confirm Sharon
Pederson for November 2008.  To become familiar with
Sharon’s work, go to www.sharonquilts.com  We have several
options for workshops with Sharon; Sensational Sashiko is
intriguing, Colour for the Terrified Quilter is amazing and
Reversible Quilts would be a treat.  How about a vote from
the members for the most desired workshop from this amazing
teacher?  Send me an e-mail, leave a note at the next Guild
meeting, or let any one of the Program Committee know what
interests you the most.

UFO Challenge Forms are still available, you can print one
from the September newsletter or pick one up at the
November meeting. Hand in forms by the November meeting
please.

Don’t forget the Barb Root Trunk Show at the November
meeting!

Your Program Committee Audrey Hale, Lillian Charron, Cathy
Welte, Barb Root, Sharon Martin, and Sydney Lloyd, Renee
duPlessis, Sue Thurmeier and Bonnie Dormuth.



Trips and Retreats
For all those going to the November retreat on Quadra island, please bring your payment balance to the November guild
meeting (or send it along with a friend). Information sheets are available to let you know what to bring and how to get there - be
sure to pick one up if you haven’t already done so. This year we’re planning on having a “games night” for all who wish to
participate. We will be including “Quilters’ Bingo”, so please have a bingo card (or two) ready; these will be made up into
donation quilts along with what we collect from the Christmas potluck. For all who want to make a wreath for their front door,
just bring a wreath form - grapevine or greenery, and you’ll be able to fill it from my box of “stuff” (Christmas picks and ribbons)
that I’ll be taking to retreat. We are still working on getting a massage therapist, and you’ll be contacted by Angela McKenzie
about booking a massage. Lastly, don’t forget to bring something for the silent auction, and some money to buy the goodies.

Our trip to Houston is over half full and we have just gone out to the other island quilters inviting them to join us. If you still want
to go, don’t delay, give Sue Artuso or me a call soonest - we may still have a space for you. Submitted by Bonnie Dimitry on
behalf of Cathy Welte, Lillian Charron, Angela McKenzie, and Sue Artuso
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WHEN IN VICTORIA, DROP IN TO
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Library News
The November meeting is the last chance to checkout books for the 2007 year.  There will be no library in December due to the
potluck dinner.  All books checked out in November will be due in January, 2008.

If you have any overdue books please turn them in at the November meeting to save yourself additional late charges.

Thank you to Mary Wasley and Liane Mahugh for their donations to our library. Thank you to all our helpers who make the
library run so smoothly. New magazines are always arriving.  If you have any requests please jot them in the wish-list book at
the library desk. The Library Team

Quilt Bee for Haven: Saturday, January 26, 2008 Kiwanis Lodge  9 am to 4 pm
Our Teams are now completed.  Anyone not signed up already can go on a waiting list.  A couple of teams have only two
members and they might be able to accommodate one more person, so if you are wishing to join us for the quilting bee, give
Cathy or Lillian a call and we will do whatever we can.  If you cannot join us for the bee, and would like to make a quilt for Haven
House, we will provide the backing and batting.  This is a fun day and we are looking forward to seeing all the beautiful quilts
when they are completed. Remember to bring your favourite dish to share for the POTLUCK lunch that day. The batting and
backing will be available at the November guild meeting.  Patterns were available at the October meeting and will be available
also in November.  Happy Quilting….Lillian Charron and Cathy Welte
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Our Guild has contributed many quilts
to all kinds of causes over the years, and
the number of requests is increasing.

We want to know how guild members
feel we should deal with requests.  Now
each one is looked at on an individual
basis. It can be difficult to ask for more
quilts, in addition to those we already
make.

So, what to do? How do we reconcile our
pleasure in helping out with the
undeniable fact that we can’t possibly
support everyone who asks? Should we
continue as we are, with requests being
read out at each meeting? Or should we
try a different approach?

One suggestion: at the beginning of each
guild year, the membership should
determine how many requests we can
handle in that year. Then, requests could
go, via the president, to the Comfort Quilt
Society who could decide which requests
to honour. There was also a suggestion
that the guild might financially assist

those who make some of these
requested quilts. Obviously this would
require documentation of purchases, and
the guild could only do this for a limited
number of quilts.

We really need input from you on this.
We are asking you to think about these
ideas and submit any thoughts or
alternative ideas via e-mail or at our
November guild meeting, where we will
be discussing this topic.  Avril and Eimear

Donation Requests

For Sale:
New Pfaff Grand Quilter, Next
Generation Quilt Frame and
Sure Stitch Regulator, bought
new, never used. Circumstances
changing - owner downsizing,
now has no room.

Asking $3,000 or best offer

Call: Carroll Poitras 753-0709

Christmas Gift Bags
Thanks to everyone who is willing to
make Christmas gift bags for students
at Five Acres School. Bags should be a
minimum size of 8”
by 11”. Please bring
them to our Nov. 21
meeting. Suggested
items for the bags:

Boys
AA batteries, calcul-
ators, hacky sacks, can of pop, chocolate
bars, deodorant, body spray, gloves, hat
or toque, mouthwash, yo-yo’s, temporary
tattoos,ear phones for walkmans,
disposable razors, shaving cream

Girls
sewing kits, small first aid kits, hair
supplies, tampons/liners, makeup,
nailpolish, chapstick, lip gloss, perfume,
bath things, costume jewelry, chocolate
bars, deodorant, scarves, skin care
cream, body lotion, disposable razors,
shaving cream, journals

For Both
McDonald’s coupons, toothpaste/brush,
pens, pencils, felt pens, wallets, candy,
gift certificates
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Comfort Quilts
The Comfort Quilt Committee would like
to remind everyone that we have a good
selection of NQG labels. These labels
are to be sewn on the backs of all quilts
for donation and before they are given
to the Comfort Quilt ladies. We also have
a selection of batting and backing
available for those who need it.

Again,a big THANK YOU to all who
donated quilts at the October meeting.
Val Ansell, Barbara Clement, Holly Wells

Visiting Quilts
If you have an old or interesting quilt
(preferably with a history), please
consider lending it to the Visiting Quilts
program. Over the next 7 months, the
Scrappy Bags group will be displaying
these quilts at various seniors’ residences
in the area. Please bring your loaner(s)
to any guild meeting. We have some
draw prizes for those who lend us their
quilts.            The Scrappy Bags

Fabric Exchange
We now have two full groups of ten each
for the 2007/08 fat quarter fabric
exchange.  Have fun shopping and enjoy
your fabrics when you receive them. Any
questions,please contact Lillian Dalton
756-9804 or Pat Quinlan 722-2179

Nanaimo Quilters Guild Newsletter             www.islandquilters.ca

Volume 24 Issue 3 November 2007

Placemat Committee
Every year our guild members make and
donate almost 200 placemats to Meals
on Wheels (Nanaimo & Ladysmith), and
the Telephone Visiting Society. This is a
great opportunity to try those quilt block
patterns. Placemats should measure 12"
by 18" which is the Meals on Wheels tray
size . The Guild provides the batting,
precut to approx. 13" by 19". It is
requested that you use a Christmas
patterned fabric on the reverse. The
placemats are delivered in early
December , so should be handed in at
the November meeting. Thanks for all
your support in bringing some cheer to
those less fortunate in our communities.
Georgia Zieglmeier & Chris Mousseau

October Raffle Winners
Mystery Fabric: Lynn Owen, Shirley
Fredrickson

Raffles: Leslie Millward, Eimear Keane,
Marcia Miller, Linda Addison, Cheryl
Tellier, Ruth Wilkinson, Avril Valentine,
Helen Hunt, Barbara Clement, Lynn
Owen, Sandra Longland, Laverna
Anderson, Coreen Zerr, Joanne
VanOosten, Liane Mahugh

Block of the Month: Sidney Lloyd

Show & Share: Val Ursulak, Greta
Simmons

Name Tag Draw: Barb Denike

Special thank you for raffle donations:
Kathy Schroeter at Snip & Stitch, and to
our guild members Lorie Rogers, Laura
Morrissey and Shirley Herritt for their
donations.     Gail Lambourne
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Blooming Quilt Show, May 3 & 4 2008
Shriners’ Hall, 3550 Wayburne Ave.
Burnaby, B.C.         Contact:
bloomingquiltshow@yahoo.com
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Nanaimo Quilter’s Guild Challenge 2008

“Journaling Portal-Opening A New Door to Quilting”

A Journaling project called “Creative Quilting, The Journal Quilt Project” was started five years ago by
Karey Patterson Bresenhan and is coming to a close this year.  Nearly a thousand quilters participated and
they created nearly 6000 pages.  Now it is our turn.  We have seen the talent and the creativity we have in
our area and in our Guild.

After the excitement and exhaustion of the Material Madness Quilt Show we could all use a small project
that allows us to play.  With the many new ideas, maybe too many, that we saw at the show, discovered
through courses or just browsing through quilt shops and magazines you can now have these ideas take
flight and use them for the Challenge.  Rules are as follows for Novice or Experienced.

• • • • • Dimensions are 8 ½” wide X 11” long- or the size of a regular piece of paper.  Please use it in
this manner as we hope to put all the entries into the form of a Journal.  Use any base you
wish to create your page, eg: Timtex, paper, fabric, Lutradur, Tyvec, dryer lint, just to name a
few.

• • • • • Use one “NEW TO YOU” technique: possibly one that you read about or saw in a class.  For
example:  foiling, beading, free motion stitching, photo transfer, burning tools, stenciling,
fabric painting, or EQ programs creations.

• • • • • Follow a theme—or Not!

• • • • • Use what you have.  Try using a piece of fabric or an embellishment that has been sitting in
your stash just waiting its turn.  It’s time!

• • • • • Incorporate one thing BLACK into your piece.  It doesn’t matter the size (a black bead, fabric,
pigma pen letter or a drawing etc.) to ground your work.

• • • • • Place a letter, word or sentiment any size, any place, any how on the front of your creation.
Please don’t use your name: a first or last initial would be all right.

• • • • • Use as many layers as you wish—batting is not required, however the piece must be held
together by some stitching.  Finish the edges or keep it raw and natural: your choice.

• • • • • You can make more than one entry.  They are to be turned in at the April Guild Meeting (or the
Snowbirds can make arrangements with me) The entries will be displayed at the May meeting.

• • • • • Questions??? Contact Lorie Rogers at 250-756-6599 or 729-9966  lorie.rogers@shaw.ca
Attach the following slip to each entry submitted.

Name and Guild Number:                                                                         Phone:

New Technique used:                                                     Name of Quilt:

Novice (under 5 yrs experience) or Experienced:

NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2
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Meeting called to order at 1 p.m.

Hospitality: Val Ursulak introduced five
visitors. The new members tea will be in
November (date TBA) for all new
members who have joined from last
spring to the present. Val asked satellite
groups to give her their information so
she can update the satellite group list.

Ongoing Business: The issue of quilt
donations will be on the agenda for the
November guild meeting.  We need as
much input as possible.  Please think
about this and let the executive have
your ideas. Irene Wright, honorary life
member, recently passed away. Our
Christmas donation of gift bags to Five
Acres School should be brought to the
November 21 meeting.  (see page 4)

Gabriola Quilt Raffle: Karen Hatton and
Sue Vohanka  displayed a beautiful quilt
made by the Gabriola Quilters, a raffle
prize to raise money for the Gabriola
Health Society to fund a Gabriola
medical clinic.

Boutique: Janet Cosens is leaving the
Boutique position as she is moving. The

Minutes of General Meeting October 17, 2007
election to fill this position will take place
at the November meeting.  Brechin
United Church is having a fair at the end
of October to raise funds for a new roof.
Our guild could have a table for $25 to
sell articles.  No committment was made
at this time.

Challenge: Lorie Rogers introduced the
2008 challenge.  Instructions will be in
the newsletter and she also has copies.
Entries are due at the April meeting and
display and voting will take place in May

Treasurers Report: Dalle Proft gave us
the report covering Aug.01/07 to Sept.
30/07 Total revenue: $5,558.52       Total
expenses: $3,050.65 Net income:
$2,507.87 Moved by Dalle Proft,
seconded by Sue Artuso that report be
accepted.  Carried.

Visiting Quilts: Lynn Bentsen from the
Scrappy Bags reminded us they are
looking for quilts to be loaned to them
for the visiting quilts program.  Also there
are still CD’s of the quilt show available.

Quilt Bee: Lillian Charron informed us
there are still a few spaces open for the

quilt bee January 26, 2008.  The patterns
are nine patch or basket weave blocks.
Backing fabric, batting and patterns will
be available at the November meeting.

Program: Audrey Hale updated us on the
workshops and brought samples showing
what each workshop will accomplish.
She reminded members of the new
refund policy and using the waitlists.
Even though current program committee
members HAVE NOT volunteered for
next year, they have managed to book
Sharon Pedersen for a workshop in
November 2008.

Trips/Retreats: Sue Artuso reminded us
of the deposit cheque due today for the
Houston trip.

Avril’s friend Betty showed two old quilt
tops believed to be made circa 1850,
belonging to a  lady from Ontario. They
will be dated and evaluated at the Textile
Museum in Toronto, Ontario.

This concluded the business portion of
the meeting and the Garage Sale was
opened for the  eager bargain hunters.
Submitted by Lillian Dalton, Secretary
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QUILT GUILD BINGO
Each player must make at least one fabric game card in order to participate. As with traditional bingo, the more cards you have
the more chances you have to win! Bring your bingo cards and buttons for markers to the Christmas Potluck on December 12.

Instructions: Materials for 1 (10½”) card - fabrics must be chosen from one of the following categories: batik, floral, geometric,
heart, leaf, metallic, holiday, novelty, paisley, plaid, solid, star, stripe or 1930’s print. Use a black print for the centre square.

5 (2½ inch) squares assorted yellow & orange prints
5 (2½ inch) squares assorted red prints
5 (2½ inch) squares assorted blue prints
5 (2½ inch) squares assorted green prints
4 (2½ inch) squares asst. pink & purple prints
1 (2 ½ inch) square of black print (centre)

Block Assembly: Note: use 1/4 inch seams.
1. Join 5 yellow/orange print squares to make a
row. In the same manner, make 1 red, 1 blue, and
1 green row.
2. Join 2 pink/purple squares. Make 2 pink/purple
pairs. Join one pink/purple pair to each side of
black square to complete pink/purple row. (This is
the centre row of your bingo card)
3. Join rows, placing pink/purple row in centre, to
complete 1 Bingo Game Card block.

Great prizes!!! At the end of the Bingo Games all
the bingo cards will be collected to make comfort
quilts. Instructions:Fons & Porters Love of Quilting,
September 2006, p.116-117. Permission granted.

250-383-4023
1689 Government, at Fisgard

Christmas Wishlist Signup
now here

Satin Moon Quilt Shop

Eileen Wright
Quilt Show Reception

November 10th, 10am-1pm

20% OFF Eilleen’s Kits &Patterns

Continue the FUN
Brenda’s Brithday Surprise Sale

November 17th
11%-55% OFF selected items

Christmas Craft Week
2 0 % O F F

Chirstmas Books, Patterns, Fabric & Embellishments
Nov. 9th - 16th

www.satin-moon.com



November 14 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

November 21 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm Trunk Show-Barb Root

November 27 - 30 Quilt Retreat on Quadra Island

December 3 & 4 Easy Pieces Workshop with Margaret Miller, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

December 12 Guild Christmas Pot Luck Dinner, Brechin United Church, 7 pm

January 9 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

January 16 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm Program: TBA

Jan. 26 Guild Quilting Bee, Kiwanis Lodge, 9-4

Feb. 13 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

Feb. 16 Trapunto Workshop with Florence Dorscheid, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

Feb 17 Mossy Tree Workshop with Patty McRory, 9-12at Kiwanis Lodge

Feb 17 Mossy Tree Workshop with Patty McRory, 1-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

Feb 17 Thread Play Workshop with Coreen Zerr, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

Feb. 20 Guild “Tricks of the Trade” Demos, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm

March 8 & 9 Embellishing Workshops with Eileen Neil, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

March 12 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

March 15 Desert Nights Workshop with Daphne Greig, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

March 19 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm Program:

“Gadgets & Gizmos” with Snip and Stitch

March 29 Bamboo Grove Workshop with Daphne Greig, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

April 9 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

April 12 Three Gerberas Workshop with Val Ursulak, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

April 16 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm

May 14 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

May 21 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm Guild Elections

June 11 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

June 18 Guild Pot Luck Picnic, lower picnic shelter, Bowen Park - Beach Party!

Co-Presidents

Past President

1st Vice President

Treasurer

Secretary-Afternoon

Secretary-Evening

Program

Librarian

Trips/Retreats

Newsletter

Newsletter Advertising

Comfort Quilts

Placemats

Hospitality

Coffee

Membership-Day

Membership-Evening

Prizes & Raffles

Publicity

Quilt Bee

Visiting Quilts

Pot Luck-Christmas

Pot Luck-Picnic

Boutique

Fabric Exchange

Block of the month

Challenge

Phoning

Avril Valentine

Eimear Keane

Shirley Herritt

need volunteer!

Dalle Proft

Lillian Dalton

Judy McLaughlin

Audrey Hale

Linda Addison

Bonnie Dimitry

Sue Creba

Philippa Zapf

Val Ansell

Barbara Clement

Holly Wells

Georgia Zieglmeier

Val Ursulak

Mary Laanela

Phyllis Prince

Liane Mahugh

Gail Lambourne

Margaret Carmichael

Corinne Perry

Cathy Welte

Lillian Charron

Scrappy Bags

Bonnie Beil

Audrey Hale

Lillian Charron

Janice Cosens

Lillian Dalton

Pat Quinlan

Penny Whittaker

Monika Kroeger

Lorie Rogers

Gladys Dikken
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To register for any of these workshops, contact Barb Root 245-3320 or email: rootco@shaw.ca

Mail cheque (payable to Nanaimo Quilters Guild) to Barb Root, 10930 Sea Vista Road, Ladysmith BC V9G 2A1


